
Mountain View School Community Council (SCC) Agenda 

“You Matter” 
May 21, 2021 

9:00-10:00 a.m. 
ZOOM link: https://zoom.us/j/97075480936?pwd=V2RKZXhqaCt2bDRnYjNFSmpubVArQT09 

Meeting ID: 970 7548 0936 
Passcode: 7kQmmk 

1. Welcome 9:00 

Dr. Malouf welcomed and thanked everyone for attending our SCC meeting. She explained that 

this is our monthly meeting with families and celebrating students of the month.  

 

2. Approval of Minutes from April SCC 9:05  

We will start by reviewing our minutes from the previous meeting which was emailed to SCC 

members. Minutes were approved. 

 

3. Principal's Report 

a. Students of the Month – Growth Mindset 9:05  

Dr. Malouf congratulated the students for demonstrating and having a growth mindset 

which was the monthly theme for May. A slideshow was shown celebrating the students 

made by Keri Taddie. The counselor, Ms. Hart, discussed how a student showing growth 

mindset has a positive attitude toward learning, is willing to help, and approaches hard 

things. The students will receive a certificate and a book. Dr. Malouf will email the video to 

teachers to show to classes and post it to the school’s social media platforms. 

b. End of Year Activities   

This information will be going out to our families in an email on Monday. For our families 

who are at home, those who feel safe can and are very welcome to return for our end of 

year activities. We will be collecting devices and hotspots, starting on Friday, May 28th. We 

will continue to follow all safety measures, wear masks, and hand sanitizer. We want our 

school year to end in a fun way for everyone. Dr. Malouf discussed the spirit week activities 

and daily themes. This also includes the last day of school, Monday June 7th, which is an 

early dismissal day at 12:55. 

c. Updates for Next Year  

Next year MVES will have 5 equalized days (Monday through Friday) with school starting at 

8:00 am and dismissing at 2:30 pm, similar to previous years. We worked closely with 

Glendale to have a similar schedule but it may be adjusted by 10 minutes due to traffic for 

drop-off/pick up. We will update once the busses and district have finalized those plans. 

There will be 6 short day/early release days next year. 

Dr. Malouf provided an update on the bus situation and explained a parent survey went out.  

4. Principal Search Process Update 9:35 Assistant Principal Wowczuk and Keri Taddie  

Survey sent to invite feedback from stakeholders. Interview committee made up of 

representation from the SLCSD district, MVES teachers, MVEs staff, CLC, and parents. Interview 

team will interview selected candidates and make a recommendation to the superintendent 

who will make the final recommendation. 

Question? Were parents already selected and how were they selected? 

https://zoom.us/j/97075480936?pwd=V2RKZXhqaCt2bDRnYjNFSmpubVArQT09


SCC Chair and teachers made recommendations in which the network coordinator selected the 

final parents. 

Recommendation to have an administrator who brings diversity and represents our students. 

Important for them to see themselves in these roles.  

Dr. Malouf stated this is important and we can only select a candidate from the pool. However, 

she is not able to be apart of the process but did thank the parent for this item and stated it is 

valuable feedback. 

Nichole Swink stated she is open to parents coming to talk to her and diversity is a very 

important item for her.  

 

5. Other 9:50  

Dr. Malouf thanked the families for her five years and stated there is only one job she would 

have left Mountain View for. She will stay connected with the community. We have two more 

weeks together. Truly thank you and I will never be the same. 

 

Keri talked about next Friday, 5/28. We will have one in-person parent meeting. 9-10:30 in the 

garden, there will be coffee and treats. Invite people to be together and to celebrate that we all 

made it through this year. Please join us and invite other parents. This is for Mountain View and 

Glendale families. 

We are looking for parent volunteers for the 5k race, starting at 8 am. If you are interested let 

Keri or Elizabeth know and they will add you to the list. 

Parent request to post the information about the parent meeting and request for volunteers on 

social media. 

Question: Will parents who volunteer have to be vaccinated? 

No, we cannot require vaccinations, but we will require volunteers to wear masks. 

I would like to be a volunteer and thank you Mrs. Malouf it has been a hard year, we appreciate 

everything you have done.  

Dr. Malouf thank you, I know I didn’t do everything right, but I tried my best. I appreciate you, 

your families, and your boys. 

Dr. Malouf announced Richard Magleby’s retirement and Rebecca Powell moving to a district 

level literacy coach position. Brittany Baldwin a Kindergarten teacher, new this year, will be 

moving to Granite as an online teacher. Those announcements will also be going out on 

Monday. 

 

6. Adjourn 9:55  

Important Upcoming Events 
Friday, May 28: Garden Party for parents as a final social. 

The meeting will adjourn promptly at 9:55 am. Any items not covered will be moved to the start of the 
next meeting. All patrons of the school are invited to attend meetings. 

Upcoming SCC Meetings: 
None! Thank you for a great year. It has been an honor to serve as the both the Principal and Assistant 

Principal at Mountain View for the last 5 years! 


